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Principal’s Corner 
   We are well into the final month 
of this school year and we are ap-
proaching our summer break.  I 
am quite proud of all the accom-
plishments of our students this 
school year as we adapted to all 
the changes and new rules we 
placed on our students.  Students 
and teachers have worked hard to 
prepare for end of year standard-
ized exams.  We received good 
scores on the WYTOPP and ACT 
this year.  
   Track is in full swing and we 
have already had some school rec-
ords broken by students at the 
high school and middle school lev-
els.   Way to go student athletes 
for your hard work and dedica-
tion.  It is fun having the oppor-
tunity to see you compete. 
   Students, as we prepare for 
summer break, remember to keep 
up on your reading skills and try 
to retain as much knowledge as 
possible moving forward. Parents, 
studies have shown that increased 
parental involvement results in 
increased student achievement.  
We know that most parents are 
already quite involved in the stu-
dent’s school life and any addi-
tional time shows in your student’s 
growth. 
   Thanks for your support in mak-
ing our school and community a 
great place to be.  If you have any 
questions or comments, please call 
or email us at the school and to-
gether we will make this a great 
end to the school year. 
With Pioneer Pride, 
Levi Collins 

 

 

Graduation 2022 
   This year’s graduation will be on Sunday May 15th.  
The reception will be held in the school cafeteria at 
1:00 PM and the graduation ceremony will be in the 
Ten Sleep Gym at 2:00 PM. 

Spring Music Concert 

   The All School Music Concert will be held in the 
gym on Thursday May 10th at 6:30 PM. 

Senior UMW Dinner 
   The Ten Sleep UMW Graduation Dinner is on May 
4th at 6:00 PM.  All Seniors and their families are 
invited. 

Awards, Kindergarten Graduation 

   The End of Year All School Awards Ceremony will 
be held Thursday, May 12th at 6:00 PM.  We will 
also have kindergarten and first grade graduation 
as well.  This is a pot luck with the school providing 
meat, buns and place settings.  Everyone is invited. 

Regional and State Track 

   High School Regional Track will be held May 
13th and 14th in Shoshoni.  State will be held in 
Casper on May 19th thru the 21st.  Middle 
School Conference Track is May 7th at Burling-
ton.  Come and support our athletes if you can.  
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Parent Note 
Reflect on the school year and cele-
brate your child’s success 

 

As the school year winds down, it’s a 
great time to help your child look 
back, look forward, give thanks and 
celebrate. Here’s how: 

Talk to your child’s teacher. Ask 
about your child’s strengths 
and weaknesses. How has he 
improved? Where does he 
need more work? Ask what you 
can do to help your child over 
the summer. 

Talk to your child about the school 
year. Ask what he thinks went 
well. Talk about what chal-
lenged him most. Help him fig-
ure out what changes he 
should make for the upcoming 
school year. 

Review your child’s successes. 
Look over schoolwork you’ve 
saved during the year. Point 
out how much  your child has 
learned—how many new words, 
for example. Or how he can 
add and divide. Or how his 
writing has improved. 

Help your child set learning goals 
for the summer. How much 
time will he spend reading? 
What math concepts would he 
like to master? Guide him, 
based on the suggestions from 
his teacher. 

Encourage your child to thank peo-
ple who have made the year 
work—the teacher, school 
nurse, librarian, food service 
worker, etc. This will help him 
appreciate how many people 
have helped him. 

Celebrate the year’s accomplish-
ments with a special activity. 
It doesn’t have to be elabo-
rate or cost anything. Just 
make plans to enjoy one-on-
one time with your child. 

 

Reprinted with permission from the 
May 2022 issue of Parents make 
the difference!®  (Elementary 
School Edition) newsletter. Copy-
right © 2022 The Parent Institute®, 
a division of PaperClip Media, Inc.  

Think about your time in middle 
school 

 

Do you remember being 13 and 
going through difficult times? 
You might have felt clumsy, nerv-
ous, misunderstood or unpopular. 
It’s helpful for you to talk about 
those experiences  with your 
child. 

 

Many college professors ask stu-
dents in education classes to do 
something similar. They ask  

teachers-in-training to write 
about how they felt as middle 
school students.  

 

Why bring up these old feelings? 
Reliving them helps soon-to-be 
teachers see into the hearts and 
minds of the students they will 
be teaching. They agree that this 
helps them find common ground 
with middle schoolers. 

 

This strategy can work for par-
ents, too. The next time your 
child seems upset, share a story 
from your middle school years. 
Talk about how you felt and how 
you coped, or what you wish you 
had done. Ask what your child 
plans to do.  

 

Remember: Middle schoolers are 
more willing to open up when they 
think parents can relate to what 
they are saying. 

 

Reprinted with permission from 
the May 2022 issue of Parents 
Still make the difference!®  
(High School Edition) newsletter. 
Copyright © 2022 The Parent 
Institute®, a division of Paper-
Clip Media, Inc.  

Help your teen deal with end-of-
school-year stress 

 

There is a test tomorrow and a 
paper due next week. Another 
teacher just assigned a huge group 
project and your teen also has a 
summer job interview this week-
end.  

 

The end of a school year is a time 
when many high school students 
feel overwhelmed by their work-
loads. And, since stressed students 
are rarely at their best, they 
sometimes perform below their 
capabilities.  

 

To support your teenager during 
stressful times: 

Be a good listener. Sometimes, 
just giving your teen a 
chance to let off steam 
can be helpful. Don’t try to 
“fix” problems. Just let 
your teen talk—and really 
listen. 

Ask questions to help your teen 
figure out ways to work 
through the problem. 
Would creating a study 
schedule be helpful? Can 
the interview be resched-
uled? Teens are more likely 
to embrace solutions when 
they come up with them. 

Encourage sleep. Sleep is es-
sential in order for teens 
to perform at their best. 
It is also a mood stabilizer. 
A lack of sleep only height-
ens the effects of stress.  

Suggest stress relievers. Tak-
ing a few deep breaths be-
fore an exam or a job in-
terview can make your teen 
feel more in control. A 
brief walk outside can help 
with focus. Eating a 
healthy snack supplies en-
ergy to keep going. But 
encourage your teen to 
avoid high-caffeine energy 
drinks, as too much caf-
feine can lead to agitation 
and insomnia. 

Reprinted with permission from 
the May 2022 issue of Parents 
Still make the difference!®  
(Middle School Edition) newsletter. 
Copyright © 2022 The Parent In-
stitute®, a division of PaperClip 
Media, Inc.  
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Washakie County School District No. 2 Board Minutes, March 14, 2022 
A.            Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm. 
B.            Pledge of Allegiance 
C.            Roll Call: 
Board of Trustees: Erin Blutt, Bill Murphy, Mona Sindelar, and Jared Lyman. Sarah Anderson joined the meeting at 
7:21 p.m. via Zoom. 
Administrative: Superintendent Jimmy Phelps, Principal Levi Collins, Business Manager Connie Gay, and Administra-
tive Assistant Neysha Lyman 
D. Adopt Agenda: Jared Lyman moved to approve the amended agenda with the additions under Executive Session: 
Resignation of Superintendent Jimmy Phelps and Resignation of K-12 Principal Levi Collins. Seconded by Bill Murphy. 
Motion carried 4-0. 
 2. REPORTS AND RECOGNITIONS 
A.            Student Recognitions: Mr. Collins recognized the February Students of the Month: Elementary was Shelby 
Lyman, Middle School was Kendrick Lungren, and High School was Canyon Egger. 
B.            NHS Recognitions - Mrs. Wiechmann recognized the newest members of the National Honor Society: Kin-
ley Anderson and Walker Cooper. 
C.            Substance Abuse Task Force - Mrs. Wiechmann updated the board on an upcoming meeting with the 
Washakie County Prevention Coalition to meet with the community about substance abuse issues affecting our stu-
dents. 
 3. GUESTS AND PATRON COMMENTS  
A. Visitor Input at Board Meetings 
 4. CONSENT AGENDA 
A.            Principal Report - Mr. Collins 
B.            Business Manager Reports - Ms. Gay 
C.            Technology Director Report - Mr. Whitlock 
D.            Superintendent Report - Mr. Phelps 
E.            Approve Minutes of February's Regular Board Meetings 
F.            Approve Minutes of the February 9, 2022, Special Board Meeting 
G.           Approve Minutes of February 23, 2022, Special Board Meeting 
H.            Authorization and Payment of Outstanding Bills 
I.             Approve Prepaid Bills 
J.             Approve Consent Agenda Items: Jared Lyman moved to approve the consent agenda as presented. Bill 
Murphy abstained from check #24984 and Sarah Anderson from check #24974. Seconded by Mona Sindelar. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. 
 5. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS 
A.            Legislative Update: Mr. Phelps updated the board. 
B.            New K-12 School Update: Mr. Phelps updated the board. 
C.            Federal Funds Update: Mr. Phelps updated the board. 
D.            Board Policy on Appeals: Discussion followed. 
E.            Honor Roll: Discussion followed. 
F.            Board Responsibilities and Roles: Jared Lyman read a statement to the board. Discussion followed. 
G.           Board Workshop: Discussion followed. 
 6. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A.            Move into Executive Session: Bill Murphy moved to go into executive session at 8:33 pm for Superinten-
dent Evaluation, Principal Contract, Resignation of Superintendent Jimmy Phelps, Resignation of K-12 Principal Levi 
Collins. Seconded by Sarah Anderson. Motion carried 5-0. 
B.            Superintendent Evaluation 
C.            Principal Contract 
D.            Resignation of Superintendent Jimmy Phelps 
E.            Resignation of Principal Levi Collins 
F.            Return to Regular Session: Board reconvened to regular session at 9:14 pm. Jared Lyman moved to approve 
the executive session minutes as read in executive session. Seconded by Bill Murphy. Motion carried 5-0. Jared 
Lyman moved to accept the resignation of Jimmy Phelps as superintendent of Washakie County School District #2, 
effective June 30, 2022. Seconded by Bill Murphy. Motion carried 5-0. Bill Murphy moved to accept the resignation 
of Levi Collins as K-12 principal of Ten Sleep School effective at the end of the current contract year. Seconded by 
Jared Lyman. Motion carried 5-0. 
 7. NEXT MONTH BOARD AGENDA ITEMS 
A.            Approve List of Graduating Seniors 
B.            Renew Certified Contracts by April 15th 
C.            Notify Initial Contract Teachers by April 15th 
 8. ADJOURNMENT  A. Adjourn the Meeting: Meeting adjourned at 9:18 pm by Chairperson Erin Blutt. 

Board Briefs 
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Have your picture taken with Chew-
bacca! "Celebrating Start Wars 
Day,  May 4th" @ the Ten Sleep 
Library. "MAY THE FOURTH BE 
WITH YOU!"  
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 Yearbooks 

CSO 
Have a wonderful and safe 
summer! Thank you to all 
for your continued support 
of Ten Sleep CSO!  

Drivers Education 

  Yearbooks this year must be 
ordered online thru this link: 
https://
store.shopyearbook.com/ten-
sleep-schools.  Anyone who 
wants a yearbook must order 
them online.  The school is not 
selling any.  For bulk shipping 
yearbooks must be ordered by 
May 20th. 

  Hard covers are $45.00 and 
soft covers are $35.00.  You 
may choose to have your name 
embossed on the cover at an ad-
ditional cost. 

  You may still purchase last 
years, but you would have to pay 
your own shipping rate. 

Kindergarten Round Up 

   We are planning a Kinder-
garten Roundup on Tuesday, 
May 3rd.  If your child is of 
kindergarten age, (will be 
five years old by August 1st, 
2022), we would like to have 
him/her come to school to 
meet the teacher, Mrs. 
Schwarz  and get acquainted. 

   The hours of the Roundup 
will be 7:58 a.m. to 11:50 a.m.  
Please call the school and let 
us know if your child will be 
attending.  Those students 
living in the country are en-
couraged to ride the bus to 
school that morning.  Howev-
er, please call the school so 
that he/she will know that 
you have a child who will be 
riding.  

     We would like to meet 
with all parents in the kin-
dergarten room at 11:30 a.m. 
to discuss kindergarten read-
iness.  This meeting will last 
about twenty minutes.   

    If you know of someone in 
our district who did not get a 
letter but has a child enter-
ing kindergarten, please ask 
them to call the school.  We 
would like to have all stu-
dents entering kindergarten 
next fall attend the Roundup. 

    Please make sure you have 
completed a registration 
form and bring it along with a 
copy of your child’s birth 
certificate and immunization 
record when you come to pick 
up your child.  If your child is 
currently attending Pre-
school here, we already have 
their registration paper-
work. 

Library-After the Bell 

The After the Bell program at the 
Ten Sleep Library is held Mondays, 
Tuesdays and Thursdays during the 
school year. Our purpose is to help 
Ten Sleep families with after school 
care, so parents can work. We pro-
vide a safe environment for them to 
be in and provide after school super-
vision. Kids are eligible for this pro-
gram from Kindergarten to 5th 
grade. We try to do fun and exciting 
things with the kids to entertain 
them during the program. We intro-
duce them to new and exciting pro-
grams to broaden their minds. It is a 
fun way to learn new things. 
   Recently, After the Bell purchased 
a Garden Tower Project planter. Its 
purpose is multi-leveled. Our After 
the Bell students will learn of con-
struction, growing food, harvest, and 
vermicomposting. 
   The kids were challenged with 
reading the assembly instructions 
and coordinating the build. While 
the actual build was simple on an 
adult level, with no experience, kids 
had to figure out how a socket 
wrench works! 
   Once our garden tower was built, 
the kids learned about plants, how to 
read and decipher a seed packet, 
what we wanted to grow, and plant 
planning of the tower. The tower 
was filled with dirt and worms, and 
seeds were planted and labeled. It 
took two meetings to accomplish 
everything. A week later, and we 
have radishes and lettuce growing! 
Our plants are all edible, including 
nasturtiums, so we will harvest 
throughout the coming months and 
share during our summer reading 
program. 
   We believe this will give everyone 
a chance to learn about gardening, 
self-sufficiency, plant cycles, com-
posting, and the satisfaction of ac-
complishment.  
   Particpants in the grow tower pro-
ject are Evan Rice, Lacee Greet, 
Tessa Lyman, Jaxon Greet, Lorelei 
Greet, Quinlan Greet, Emmi Beck-
with, Aiden Bader, Siri Smith, and 
Olive Truman. 
   If you would like to view our short 
video of this project please view it 
on the Ten Sleep Library Facebook 
page. Like our page! After the Bell 
programming is grant funded by “ 
TANF”,   Temporary Assistance for 
Needy Families Community Partner-
ship.  

   Name the class that teaches 
your student skills that have the 
potential to be used almost eve-
ry day for the rest of their 
lives:  probably not English Lit, 
or Trig or even American Histo-
ry or Chemistry. It’s DRIVERS 
EDUCATION!! 

   Drivers Education Class will 
begin Monday, May 23th and run 
through June 3rd.  Cost for the 
course is $75.00 for in district 
students and $150.00 for out of 
district. Students must have 
either a driving license or per-
mit before taking this 
course.  Classes will be held 
from 9:00AM until 4:30PM daily 
(with the possibility of running 
later on driving days). The front 
door to the school will be open 
for student access.  Please bring 
pencil & paper as the rest of the 
instructional material will be 
provided. Lunch will not be pro-
vided. 

   Each student will drive ap-
proximately 6-8 hours and ob-
serve at least 12 hours. Stu-
dents will practice driving on 
dirt roads, residential areas, 2 
lane highways as well as the in-
terstate.  Please contact Mr. 
Ernie Beckley at 307-272-2295 
with any questions and contact 
the office 366-2233 x 420 if 
you wish to enroll your student. 

https://store.shopyearbook.com/ten-sleep-schools
https://store.shopyearbook.com/ten-sleep-schools
https://store.shopyearbook.com/ten-sleep-schools


Board Briefs, Continued 

Special Board of Trustees Meeting Agenda   Monday March 28, 2022   7:00 p.m. 
 1. MEETING OPENING 
 A. Call to Order  
 B. Pledge of Allegiance 
C. Roll Call: Erin Blutt, Mona Sindelar, Bill Murphy, Sarah Anderson and Jared Lyman. Superinten-
dent Jimmy Phelps, Principal Levi Collins, Business Manager Connie Gay, Administrative Assistant 
Neysha Lyman. D. Adopt Agenda: Sarah Anderson moved to adopt the agenda. Seconded by Jared 
Lyman. Motion carried 5-0.  

2. DISCUSSION/ACTION 
A. School Board Member Resignation: Mona Sindelar submitted her resignation and left the special 
called meeting. 
 3. EXECUTIVE SESSSION 
 A. Personnel - Possible Action to Personnel: Sarah Anderson moved to go into executive session for 
personnel reasons at 7:05 p.m. Seconded by Jared Lyman. Motion carried 4-0. The board recon-
vened at 8:53 p.m. Sarah Anderson moved to approve the minutes as read in executive session. Se-
conded by Jared  
 Lyman. Motion carried 4-0. 
 4. DISCUSSION/ACTION Continued 
A. Superintendent Search: Jared Lyman moved to approve the hiring of WSBA to begin the search 
for a superintendent replacement. Seconded by Bill Murphy. Motion carried 3-0. Sarah Anderson 
abstained from the vote. 
 5. Adjourned 
A. Adjourn the Meeting: Meeting adjourned at 9:18 pm by Chairperson Erin Blutt. 

Page 6 

Nurse Corner 

Sports Physicals  

Dr. Thurston is unable to come to the school to do physicals this year. Please remember, your stu-
dent must have a physical completed and turned into the school before they start practice for any 
sport. Physicals may be done any time after May 1 for the upcoming school year.  

Plan Safety into Summer Fun! 

Summer break is almost here, which means more time for outside activities. Here are just a few 
tips to keep your summer fun and safe! 

Stay hydrated! Make sure you and your children are getting enough to drink. Avoid beverages with 
caffeine and high sugar contents.  

Use sunscreen! Choose sunscreen that protects from both UVA and UVB rays and has an SPF of 30 
or higher. 

Wear a helmet! Wear a helmet when riding bikes. According to SAFE KIDS, wearing a helmet can 
reduce the risk of head injury by as much as 85%. 

I hope you have a safe and fun summer break! Thank you for another great year!  

Meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month, 6:30 at the Ten Sleep Library.  

Our recent topic has been Prom 2022. We decided to incorporate a raffle. A huge shout out to sev-
eral local businesses and individuals who have donated to the cause. Either time, items, or money 
have been received. We were able to collect over $1300 cash to go toward raffle items for Prom 
participants along with additional prizes and gift certificates. Thank you so much for the support and 
assistance. This is a great cause to help our students have a memorable prom experience  

Ten Sleep Task Force News 
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Counselor Corner 

choice fair? Is it equal? Are you 
speaking with your heart 
(emotional)? Or are you speaking 
with your head (logic and 
thoughts)? Where are we coming 
from? Judgement? We all want 
what is truly best. But the process 
we go about it is just as important 
as the content. 

For our school community to move 
forward positively, we (the school 
and staff associated with the 
school) need positive vibes, sup-
port, and grace during this time. 
The staff here is in the trenches 
daily, working with students to the 
best of our ability. Spring time is 
rough, across the country in any 
school you will see similarities. Re-
cently, the interviewees echoed the 
same sentiment. All schools are 
struggling right now with their own 
set of worries, among national con-
cerns. The community support and 
positive energy is imperative at 
this grand juncture in our school 
progression. Recently, rumors get 
spread, people talk, and feelings 
get hurt. No one is immune to ei-
ther side of this. The school is the 
heart of our community. When 
school is struggling, everyone 
seems to feel it. This has been an-
other realization of mine this se-
mester. If we want our “heart” to 
be healthy, we need to take care of 
it at all costs. That may mean tak-
ing a step back, and assessing, 
staying calm, or gathering more 
information before making split, 
off hand comments. And if our 
school is the heart, and your child 
goes to this school, that precious 
individual carries the heart- they 
are “the heart”. At the school, we 
want to take care of that child like 
it’s the last human on earth. Every 
child is such a gift. For us at school 
to do our job, we need positive en-
ergy, support, and consideration. I 
realized recently that educators do 
not go in to education because “it’s 
their fall back plan”. I’ve always 
known this and found value in it, I 
just really find it important right 
now, to highlight this. Educators 
are different humans. Everyone, no 
matter their job, has had a teacher 
at some point in their life; good, 
bad, or otherwise. An educators 
heart just beats differently; their 
genetic makeup is just different. 

 

Educators go into this profession, 
not for the fame, glory, or puke. 
We go in to this profession be-
cause it’s our calling; it’s our ser-
vice duty to serve others. Teach-
ers have to do and BE so many 
things all at the same time. Pic-
ture that meme about teachers 
being a nurse, a mom, a mediator, 
a cook, a thermometer, a recess 
specialist, a shoe tying magician, 
a book critic, a math wizard, 
etc…. All at the same time! 
Teachers work with children all 
over the board. And it is magic 
that somehow, all students pro-
gress- hopefully because pro-
gress is one of the many goals….. 
Teachers are magical and they 
get puked on, beaten up, torn to 
shreds personally, have to bal-
ance “life” and personal dealings, 
while developing new curriculum 
for the latest and greatest 
EVBXYZ assessment, debating 
recess disagreements, correcting 
late and missing work, updating 
grades, negotiating schedules, 
finding time to make the phone 
call home during the 3 minute 
passing period, all while, poten-
tially holding back tears…..I 
mean, seriously, it’s juggling at 
it’s finest. I could go on and on, 
but for the sake of space for 
this article, I think you get the 
point. These past few years, edu-
cators have been in the trenches, 
dealing with their own life cir-
cumstances, and really never get 
a break from public ridicule. Re-
cently, (I’ve just noticed I use 
that word a lot in this article be-
cause I’m passionate about my 
work and most current issues 
school is facing….) I have cried in 
a large meeting in front of my 
peers. I try really hard to be an 
emotional rock and I have had to 
practice, in my line of work, to 
not have large emotional reac-
tions which is hard to do when I 
feel all the feels of those around 
me. But I admit it. I have shed 
tears and it’s OK to cry. I have- 
because this school is important 
to me and the people here are 
important to me. The heart has 
been suffering and it needs your 
protection. Please handle it with 
care. In the storm of change, 
please be kind and give grace to 
those heart holding, magicians we 
call educators.  

The Changing of the Weather 

Spring time is upon us and that 
means new birth. It also appears to 
be a metaphor in the world of edu-
cation. New beginnings and “birth” 
is on the horizon and with that 
comes excitement and also a little 
trepidation. We are hopeful and 
extremely excited for our future at 
Washakie School District #2. In a 
small school I have had the amazing 
opportunity lately to serve on com-
mittees that involve hiring staff. 
This is important work that I per-
sonally take serious. As the process 
unfolded, I learned a lot. I learned 
about the needs of our building and 
I also took note on what it might 
take moving forward to embrace 
the change and also a “note to self” 
moment on what I need to hold my-
self accountable to. And I would 
like to share some thoughts with 
you. 

For our school to continue to be 
successful, it is imperative that we 
respect and follow the chain of 
command. It was eye opening to me 
recently that often we have become 
“comfortable” and informal. Sitting 
on interview committees with a 
range of members, made me aware 
that others have similar thoughts. 
It’s easy to call our neighbor, i.e. 
the board member, and voice our 
concerns. And it’s acceptable be-
cause, in our mind, they are an 
elected official. They should listen 
to us. They too, want to be respect-
ful of the voice of the people and 
you may find it quite common that 
they do listen and hear you out. 
This is a tough position to put some-
one in no matter the relationship/
role. I love the small community and 
the flexibility and the comfortable, 
family feel. However, I would cau-
tion us all that the chain of com-
mand is a thing, not just in schools. 
Often, I too, get frustrated hear-
ing “follow the chain of command”..... 
But far more things suffer when it’s 
not followed than when it is fol-
lowed. Putting a board member in 
the position such as that, is diffi-
cult, and I understand the logic and 
the will to want to do that. I, too, 
have found myself wanting to ‘call 
the neighbor’. For the success of 
the school and the success of oth-
ers who hold the position, consider 
all aspects of the situation. Is your 



Board Briefs, Continued 

Page 8 

Special Board of Trustees Meeting Agenda   Thursday March 31, 2022    

1. MEETING OPENING 
A. Call to Order 
 B. Pledge of Allegiance 
 C. Roll Call: Er in Blutt, Jared Lyman, Sarah Anderson attending meeting by phone, and Super-
intendent Jimmy Phelps 
D. Adopt Agenda 
 Jared Lyman moved to adopt the agenda.  Seconded by Sarah Anderson. Motion carried 3-0. 
 E. Executive Session: Consider Employee Resignation 
 7:01 pm went in to executives session. 
 Jared Lyman moved to go into executives session to consider employee resignation.  Seconded by Sa-
rah Anderson. Motion carried 3-0. 
 7:06 pm Board reconvened into regular session. 
 Jared Lyman moved to adopt the executive session minutes as read in executive session.  Seconded by 
Sarah Anderson. Motion carried 3-0. 
 Jared Lyman moved to accept the resignation of Ms. Kate Decker effective at the end of this current 
school year. Seconded by Sarah Anderson. Motion carried 3-0. 
 F. Adjournment 
 Chairperson Erin Blutt adjourned the meeting at 7:08 p.m. 

          Cora Norman with her 2D Congressional Award! 
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State Art Symposium 

Congratulations to Mr. Stephenson and his art students. They took 39 entries to state art 
symposium and came home with some beautiful ribbons! 
Congratulations to Cora Norman for her 2D Congressional award.  
Congratulations to Tim Nichols for his 3D artistic Discovery Ribbon.    
Cora and Tim were in the top 25 this year. 
Congratulations to all the students who brought home the 13 other ribbons! We are proud of 
all of you! 

Grace Gertsch 
“thumbs up” with 
her art work! 
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March Students of the Month 

Upper Left:  Karidee 
Gossens, daughter of Kraig 
and Kady Gossens. 
 
Upper Right:  Payton Nor-
man, son of Nichole Lyne-
ma. 
 
Bottom Left:  Walker 
Cooper, son of Mike and 
Crystal Cooper. 
 
Congratulations! 
We are Proud of You! 



PO Box 105 

Ten Sleep, WY  82442 

Ten Sleep School 

Phone: 307-366-2223 

Fax: 307-366-2304 

www.wsh2.k12.wy.us:  

 

    Ten Sleep School 

    Supporting Success 

Page 11 

 

 

Ten Sleep Library Summer Reading Program 
 
            Oceans of Possibilities 

TEENS AND ADULTS 

CHECK OUT BOOKS TO ENTER DRAW-
INGS AND WIN PRIZES 

THROUGH THE MONTH OF JUNE  

MORE INFO  366-2348 



 

OCEANS OF POSSIBILITIES 

TEN  SLEEP  LIBRARY 

SUMMER  READING  PROGRAM 

JUNE 1-30, 2022 

o Your children are invited to join Ten Sleep Library’s Summer 
Reading Program and attend the fun programs we have planned. 
Our theme this year is “Oceans of Possibilities”. Children in 
kindergarten (or 5 years old) through the fifth grade are welcome.  
Our goal is to encourage reading, learning and imagination. 

o We will kick‐off June 1 with stories, games, and crafts. Programs will 
be Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 10:00‐11:30. Kids 
are welcome to attend whatever programs they choose. 

o Programs will be held outdoors. Don’t forget hats, water bottles and 
sunscreen.  

o We will celebrate on June 30 with water games and a picnic for all 
children who register and participate at the library or at home. 

o Please return a SIGNED registration form before May 25 for each 
child who will be participating. 

o Questions? Contact us at 307‐366‐2348 or 
tensleep@washakiecountylibrary.com 

o Visit our website at washakiecountylibrary.com and like us on 
Facebook to learn more about your library! 

 

OCEANS OF POSSIBILITIES 

TEN SLEEP LIBRARY 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM REGISTRATION 
JUNE 2022 

Please return by May 25 

Child’s Name:__________________________________ 

Age in June:_________________ 

Parent’s 
name:______________________________________ 

Phone 
Number:____________________________________ 

I give my permission for the above child to participate in 
the Ten Sleep Library Summer Reading Program. Yes? 
No? Circle one. 

The Ten Sleep Library has my permission to use photos 
of my child in library promotions. Yes? No? Circle one. 

Parent Signature________________________________ 





 

 

    
MAY 2022 

Washakie County School District #2 

All School  
Student Council 

Fun Day, 
Lunch  

Provided 

Chili 
Corn 

Cinnamon Rolls 
Applesauce 

Milk 

Tator Tot Casserole 
Green Beans 

Hot Rolls 
Pears 
Milk 

Hoagies 
French Fries 

Country Trio Veggies 
Grapes 

Milk 

Chicken Day 
Mashed Potatoes/Gravy 

Peas 
Hot Rolls 

Fruit & Milk 

Burritos 
Spanish Rice 
Lettuce Salad 
Tropical Fruit 

Milk 

Tacos 
Refried Beans 
Lettuce Salad 

Peaches 
Milk 

Meatball Subs 
French Fries 

Peas ‘n’ Carrots 
Mandarin Oranges 

Milk 

Sloppy Joes 
French Fries 

Broccoli 
Oranges 

Milk 

 
All 

School  
Picnic 

 

 

Sausage Biscuit 
Hashbrowns 

Corn 
Apples 

Milk 

Items are Subject to Change Due to Availability 
 

This Institution is an Equal Opportunity Employer

 

Chicken Quesadillas 
Black Beans 

Lettuce Salad 
Peaches 

Milk 

Pizza 
Lettuce Salad 

Cottage Cheese 
Pineapple 

Milk 

Chicken Fried Steak 
Mashed Potatoes/Gravy 

Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 

Milk 

   



 

 

    

MAY 2022 
Washakie County School District #2 

Waffle 

Fruit Snacks 

Milk/Juice 

Banana Bread Cookie 

Crackers 

Milk/Juice 

PB&J  

Beef Stick 

Milk/Juice 

Oatmeal Square 

Crackers 

Milk/Juice 

Muffin 

Cheese Stick 

Milk/Juice 

 

Cereal Bar 

Fruit Snacks 

Milk/Juice 

Benefit Bar 

Crackers 

Milk/Juice 
 

Waffle 

Fruit Snacks 

Milk/Juice 

 

PB&J  

Beef Stick 

Milk/Juice 

 

Cereal Bar 

Fruit Snacks 

Milk/Juice 

 

 

     

Benefit Bar 

Crackers 

Milk/Juice 

Items are Subject to Change Due to Availability 

 

This Institution is an Equal Opportunity Employer 

Muffin 

Cheese Stick 

Milk/Juice 

Pop Tart 

Beef Stick 

Milk/Juice 

Nutrigrain Bar 

Crackers 

Milk/Juice 
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